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South Carolina: Retailer Imposed Fees Subject to Sales Tax

In a recent ruling, the South Carolina Department of Revenue addressed 
whether sales tax applies to separately stated fees charged in connection 
with the retail sale of tangible personal property. The ruling addressed 
situations in which retailers add “inflation fees,” “convenience fees,” or 
“non-cash adjustment fees,” to a customer’s receipt or invoice to recover 
certain operating costs. Under South Carolina law, “gross proceeds” and 
“sales price” are similarly defined in both the sales and use contexts as 
“the total value accruing from the sale, lease or rental of tangible personal 
property” without deducting expenses such as the cost of goods sold and 
the cost of materials, labor, or service. The “measure” of the sales and use 
tax is the total proceeds of a sale (i.e., it is the sum of all consideration 
received in conjunction with the sale of tangible personal property, without 
any deductions, unless specifically provided). The Department concluded that 
the fees at issue would be included in the “gross proceeds of sales” or 
“sales price” and subject to sales and use tax, assuming the retail transaction 
was subject to sales and use tax. If an “inflation fee,” “convenience fee,” 
“non-cash adjustment fee,” or similar type of fee is imposed on sales that 
include both exempt and taxable items, then the sales and use tax is due only 
on that portion of the fee related to the taxable items, provided the seller can 
reasonably prorate the fee between the taxable items and nontaxable items 
sold based on his books and records. Please contact Nicole Umpleby with 
questions on South Carolina Revenue Ruling #22-10.
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For more news and insights on tax developments, follow KPMG’s U.S. Tax practice on Twitter – @KPMGUS_Tax.

The following information is not intended to be “written advice concerning one 
or more federal tax matters” subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of 
Treasury Department Circular 230.

The information contained herein is of a general nature and based on authorities 
that are subject to change. Applicability of the information to specific situations 
should be determined through consultation with your tax adviser.

© 2022 KPMG LLP, a Delaware limited liability partnership and a member firm of the KPMG global 
organization of independent member firms affiliated with KPMG International Limited, a private 
English company limited by guarantee. All rights reserved. NDP281919-1AL

mailto:numpleby@kpmg.com
https://dor.sc.gov/resources-site/lawandpolicy/Advisory Opinions/RR22-10.pdf
https://tax.kpmg.us/events/podcasts/twist/2022/twist-103122.html
https://twitter.com/kpmg_us
http://www.linkedin.com/company/kpmg-us
https://www.facebook.com/KPMGUS/
http://www.youtube.com/user/KPMGMediaChannel
https://instagram.com/kpmgus
http://kpmg.com/socialmedia
https://twitter.com/kpmgus_tax

